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Annual Society Meeting Today at 4:30 p.m.
Staff Attorneys, support staff and other Legal Aid employees who want to express their opposition to City budget cuts, give-backs and/or staff layoffs [see below] should make their views known at the Legal Aid Society annual meeting today, 4:30 p.m., at 30 W. Broadway (at Park St.) in lower Manhattan, where representatives of both Unions will speak.

Danny Greenberg is New Legal Aid Attorney-in-Chief 
The Board has selected Daniel Greenberg, a highly-regarded veteran poverty lawyer, as the new Legal Aid Attorney-in-Chief and Executive Director.  The Unions extend a very warm welcome to Dan, with whom we look forward to working.

City Offers New Legal Aid Contract
On Thursday, the Giuliani administration gave the Board of Directors a proposed new contract between Legal Aid and the City.  The proposed contract includes previously-announced budget cuts, an "arraignment bureau" which would violate continuity of representation, elimination of the Society's role as primary defender, and a demand that the Unions agree to no-strike clauses.

Unions Meet with Board
On Friday, ALAA Bargaining Committee and 1199 support staff representatives met with members of the Legal Aid Board of Directors concerning the Board's proposals about the City's budget cuts and to restructure CDD.  The Board's presentation was essentially the same as that which it presented informally earlier in the week [see ALAA Update, November 10, 1994].  In response, the two unions stated the following:

●City Cuts.  Joint Union/Management efforts to lobby against the administration's proposed cuts are jeopardized when the Board concedes substantial cuts publicly [see Saturday's New York Times] and in discussion with the City.  The Board should stand shoulder to shoulder with staff to oppose such cuts, rather than displaying a willingness to implement them.  If cuts do ultimately occur, Union members — including those at the Volunteer Division — should not have to pay for them with layoffs and/or givebacks.

●CDD Reorganization.  CDD reorganization is necessary, but the Board's team proposal raises important questions in regard to continuity of representation, staffing feasibility, the role and selection of team leaders, and of supervisors.

Discussion will be continued at a meeting this Sunday.

Outreach
On Thursday, Union and Management representatives met jointly with Queens Boro President Claire Shulman.  They will meet tomorrow with the staff of City Council Finance Committee, and on Thursday will testify at the Council's Public Safety Committee.  ALAA is submitting an op-ed piece to the New York Times in response to its editorial which endorsed the administration's proposals for Legal Aid.  It will also respond to last week's Newsday op-ed by Chester Mirsky which advised the City to give Legal Aid's work to the Neighborhood Defender Service of Harlem.

Legal Action
On November, Union counsel will meet with the General Counsel of the National Labor Relations Board in Washington concerning its investigation of the City's conduct during the strike.


